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Helena Business Improvement District 
Board of Trustees Meeting

Thursday, November 9, 2017, 4:00 p.m.
Valley Bank
AGENDA

Mission Statement: The Helena Business Improvement District is a leader, facilitator, provider and advocate for a planned, creative program that results in the continual improvement of property values and properties in downtown Helena.

I. Welcome & Introductions 
a. Board members present: M. Roylance, R. Seeley, L. Schubert, C. Taleff, R. Stavnes, A. Roy (arrived at 4:30)
b. Staff Present: J. Walsh

c. Others: E. Noonan, P. Pacini, R. Tubbs
II. Public Comment 
III. 
This will be P. Pacini’s last meeting as his term with HCC ends in December. His replacement is TBD










IV. Consent Agenda








10 min
a. Minutes from October 
b. ED Report for October
c. October Financials & Notes

L. Schubert moves to approve, R. Seeley seconds, all in favor. Motion passes.

V. Downtown Helena, Inc. – Update 


(R. Ahmann)    

10 min

a. Not in attendance. Not much to report as there was not a quorum at the last DHI meeting. Some conversation regarding committee organization within DHI.

VI. Committee Reports








30 min
a. Executive





(M. Roylance & Al Roy)
i. ED – The new ED has begun hourly and her plan is to start working full time the second week of December for one week, and then she will return full time in January. Her start date is partially in consideration to help prevent her from having a lapse in insurance between her positions. She would still like to wait until the middle of the month for an official announcement.
ii. TIF – Three proposals have come in from the RFP, and the selection committee (M. Roylance, S. Haugen, G. Jorgenson) chose WGM, which did the railroad TIF and the Master plan. The selection committee believes WGM will do a good job of framing this project. E. Noonan points out that there was a TIF downtown in the past and it was a great asset to downtown and benefited businesses such as Grandstreet Theater. The boundaries of the TIF will be very close to the proposed boundaries of BID. If it does pass, there will be a TIF committee that oversees decisions like those. 
iii. Work Session 30th of November – The last Thursday of the month is typically the work session, which is fortunately after Thanksgiving. This work session will focus in on the upcoming projects and putting together committees with the new board members.
iv. HCTV is having an annual voting meeting and have invited DHI/BID to attend as we are now members, it is next Tuesday at 5:30 PM. C. Taleff can attend.

b. Organization







i. DHI MOU – M. Roylance asked L. Schubert to review the latest version of the MOU and he has provided edits. It needs to be renegotiated as it was not in 2016. L. Schubert reorganized the order of provisions, and added a bit more about arbitration and clarified language. Green is new, blue is move and red is deleted. Some provisions look as if they have been deleted, but they have just been moved. L. Schubert would like to review it once more time before finalizing. D. Wirak is going to work with J. Walsh to go through the financials to make sure that the MOU is still fair or whether or not it needs to be updated due to considerations such as annual increases etc.
c. Marketing and Communications 
 




i. Annual report – Has been sent to Allegra to be printed. It is for FY 16/17, so it includes R. Bauer and the board as it was last summer.
1. G. Jorgenson provided a list of current downtown property owners.

E. Noonan leaves at 4.40 PM

d. Streetscape  






i. Banners, brackets, wreaths – replacement. Nitro green gave the banners back and we got most of the banners up. We have the tools, but not the parts to replace the broken pieces. Still unclear how Great Northern Town Center fits into the equation for banner installation. There are some missing small snowflakes. There is currently a mix between summer and winter banners. BID may want to consider purchasing more snowflake banners in the future. A. Roy believes there should be a charge for installing banners in GNTC since it is not public streets. R. Seeley points out that they are in the BID on the map and believes that they should be put up, but agrees that some sort of compensation should happen. The best deal on banding was about 200 ft of banding and clips for about $150 (715 stainless steel).
ii. DHI is going to do a single light on the Firetower for the parade, and then replace it with green and red for the rest of the season. Friends of the Firetower may try and get different lights. P. Pacini is interested in replacing the lights with white lights instead of the green and the red. The bright light will only be lit until 9 PM since it is so bright. C. Stevens and C. Marr are also looking for a tree to illuminate, but power cords cannot be run to the tree due to hazards involved. Ten Mile Creek Brewery is interested in lighting a tree in front of their store as well. The Parks department is figuring out power. The Constitution park tree will be lit, the miner on the walking mall and the arch at women’s park. P. Pacini suggests getting in touch with Jack Isbel for solar power for the tree. R. Tubbs is also trying to engage other businesses in the effort for getting power for the tree. 
iii. Next week the old Christmas decorations will be tested and working ones will be loaned to businesses.

iv. Artwork has started going up on the electrical boxes.

v. A. Teegarden said that the planters will definitely be removed in the spring on the 300 block. D. Wirak and C. Marr are both interested in collaborating more on efforts to maintain downtown.

e. Downtown Master Plan




(All)
i. Façade Improvement Grant update – S. Haugen and M. Roylance are trying to schedule a time for next week to talk to T. Wisemiller. T. Wisemiller says we have all the paperwork ready to go and are close to being ready to go.
ii. Public Market Feasibility Study update – The consultant has decided to focus on the Blue Cross Building on Fuller. The consultant is leaning against the 7th Avenue gym as there is a PAR report being done on its use. The school board was excited about the idea and even leasing it to start. The study is supposed to include a business plan that is adaptable to different sites.
iii. It will be especially important to have a presence with the newly elected commission and mayor to advocate for the Master Plan. H. O’Loughlin is has been very pro-downtown. Mayor elect Collins made a statement that seemed dismissive to the importance of Downtown. Presenting our progress on the Master Plan will be an important educational opportunity.
P. Pacini leaves at 5:20 PM 

f. Advocacy






(Al & all)
i. DHI Board meeting – no members in attendance, not much to report. Holiday events are on track.
ii. Wayfinding – Signs are starting to get installed. Greg Painter has a sign shop across from RBs with examples of the different types of signs. There is still no clarification on the number of signs that will be installed in the BID. A. Roy believes we should coordinate with the Parks department for locations.

iii. Continuation of the rewrite of the zoning for the BID. The work session is tomorrow. There was a public meeting last week with almost 50 people, two commissioner candidates. There was not a lot of push back, concerns surrounded sound, smoke and lights around certain bars. Very informative meeting overall. M. Roylance suggested at the meeting that more architects be involved in the conversation surrounding zoning.

iv.  2nd Thursday in February: Master Plan update, review of MOU, review of operating procedures (all day meeting). This is also a chance to fine tune the work plan for the year.
VII. Old Business









5 min
VIII. Updates









5min
a. R. Stavnes inquired about the four committees: Meant to align with Main Street program goals. Board members on the committee are automatically the chair, but do not necessarily have to run the committee – that can be delegated to other members.
IX. News & Announcements







5 min
X. Adjourn – A. Roy moves, L. Schubert seconds, all in favor, motion passes.


ADA NOTICE

The City of Helena is committed to providing access to persons with disabilities for its meetings, in compliance with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act and the Montana Human Rights Act. The City will not exclude persons with disabilities from participation at its meetings or otherwise deny them the City’s services, programs, or activities. Persons with disabilities requiring accommodations to participate in the City’s meetings, services, programs, or activities should contact the City’s ADA Coordinator, Elroy Golemon, as soon as possible to allow sufficient time to arrange for the requested accommodation, at any of the following:

(406) 447- 8490

TTY Relay Service 1-800-253-4091 or 711

citycommunitydevelopment@helenamt.gov
316 North Park, Avenue, Room 440, Helena, MT 59623

Next BID Board Meeting – December 14, 2017 – 4:00 pm Valley Bank Conference Room
